Minutes of WMFCC Annual General Meeting

Saturday 25th February 2012 

The Whitehall Hotel, Bournemouth

Start Time 12:00 – End Time 13:00

Attendees

Alan & Mary, Becca, Brian & Betty, Brian & Olive, Dink & Eric, Julia & Chris, Katherine, 
Margaret,  Marion, Pam & Mac, Pat & Barrie, Pip & Ryan, Wally

Apologies 


Bert & Val, Brian & Becky, Chris & John, Elaine & Mark, Mina
Minutes of AGM / Matters Arising
Agreed minutes from the previous AGM (19/02/2011)

No matters arising 

Treasurer’s Report 2011  

Sites are more regularly requesting deposits. To ensure we have money in the bank available it was agreed that all members would pay a one-off £10 membership fee on top of the annual £5 subscription. 
· Adults membership £10   

· Subscription £5 per unit per year
Margaret Burdett will collect the money today as Chris is not available.  

Re-election of Committee Members

Alan Bean volunteered to remain on the committee as chair – this action was agreed by members

Philippa David voted on to the committee by members to replace Chris Mahoney.

Chris Mahoney to remain as treasurer.
2011 Site Steward Reports

Wally – Hillcrest Farm, Alderholt

13 units attended. Quiet morning as most people found a television to watch the wedding. Joined together in the field for cream tea and a gorgeous cake kindly made by Doris for the occasion.

Skittles evening where numbers were boosted as various friends from Winton came to join us for the evening.

Church service at Sandleheath Methodist.

Barrie – Twelve Oaks, Teigngrace

BBQ rearranged due to weather but a great success when the sun shone!

Brian Purchase joined us to lead our Sunday service in the field.

Plenty to do and a good base.

Chris – Bucklers Hard

Boules contest, a little difficult due to the lay of the land, but fun had by all.

BBQ & Quiz.  Paul, Becca and the children joined us on Sunday where Paul led our service.  Followed by a walk around the lake in the afternoon.

Some members stayed for the Annual Sea Service which took place on the Quay

Pam –Green Hill, Landford

9 units attended.  Including Paul and Becca in a VERY small tent for a taster of camping! Now decided to join us.  Treasure hunt on the Saturday.

We attended Nomansland Methodist Church, boosting there congregation from 7 to 24!

Lovely to have Dink and Eric joining us staying at a local B&B.

Mary – Drove Lea Farm, Titchfield

Good base within easy reach of Portsmouth and Southsea.  Many members decided to stay on for extra nights.  16 members attended with extras visiting to celebrate a special birthday.

Attended Stubbington Methodist Church.  Collection of £30.50 for the Macmillan coffee morning 

Committee Meeting Reports
Alan recapped on our committee meetings. See committee meeting minutes.
Details of camps for 2012 / Stewards

	Date
	Venue
	Details
	Stewards

	4th–7th May
	Hawkchurch Country Park 

Axminster, Devon
	£12 incl electrics

Facilities
	Katherine & Jason

	1st-9th June
	Ashcombe Farm

West Pennard, Somerset, 
	£6 + £3 elec (x6)

Facilities
	

	6th-7th July
	Wolvercroft World of Plants

Alderholt, Dorset
	£10.50 + £3 elec

Toilet & basin
	Pat & Barrie

	24th-27th Aug
	Woodlands Caravan & Camping

Bucknowle, Wareham
	Toilet available
	Chris & John

	22nd-23rd Sept
	Church Farm

Sixpenny Handley, Salisbury
	£8.50 + elec?

tbc
	Brian & Betty


West Pennard camp has only 6 electric points. Suggestion to ask who requires electrics then carry out a draw. To be discussed further at next committee meeting.

It was suggested that if the stewards are charged for the extra night (setting up) this cost should be added to the overall cost of the camp.  

Members didn’t feel this necessary.

***  No stewards forthcoming for the West Pennard camp ***
Attracting new members 

Lots of discussions about attracting new membership

* Members concerned that the rally does not get too big

* Younger members will hopefully encourage more

* Uniformed organisations approached before, worth trying again

* Suggestion of a FAMILY CHURCH camp - possibly in July @ Wolvercroft:

Taster session 

Activities
*  Link to new website on the Church website / advertise upcoming camps
AOB

Eric thanked members for their ongoing support and friendship. He and Dink have been members from the day the club started. Still join us when they can but unable to assist with stewarding etc.

Website

Introduced members to the new website

www.wmfcc.co.uk
This is the club’s website and members are to browse the site and contribute ideas to it.

DEFRA certificates

Confirmation - DEFRA certificates renewed until 2016 – kept by secretary 

Charity Contributions

Pat has details of 2012 Macmillan coffee morning.  
Agreed that stewards can select a charity for their weekend, if appropriate, but to ensure that members are informed before the camp if there is to be a collection / cake sale etc.

The meeting closed with the Members thanking the Committee for their hard work over the year and all present then attended a delightful lunch in the hotel dining room.

I approve these minutes as an accurate record of the meeting above.

Signed by ______________________________ (Chairperson)

